
THORPE WARD RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION 
EXTRACT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE 

RUTHERWYKE ROOM 
12TH JUNE 2017 

 
 

Open Forum:  TWRA welcomed the new Surrey Police & Crime Commissioner, Mr 
David Munro.  He went onto detail his responsibilities and those of Surrey Police.   
 
Minutes of the Previous Meeting:  These were approved and signed by the 
Chairman. 
 
Matters Arising from the Previous Meeting:  These were discussed and where 
action was required, it had been taken. 
 
County Councillor’s Report:  Cllr. Few advised that work is due to started o the 
refurbishment of the Runnymede Roundabout.  He confirmed that he had been 
reappointed with the responsibility for Adult Social Care. 
 
Chairman’s Comments:  He advised that he had been unable to contact Solette 
Shepherdson of the Surrey Volunteer Sector – he will endeavour to contact her. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  This was distributed prior to the meeting. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: This report was distributed prior to the meeting.  The matter 
regarding the subscription from a resident who lives outside the Ward was discussed. 
 
Councillors’ Reports:  EG distributed her report prior to the meeting.  MH advised 
that she had attended many of the same meetings as EG however she added that 
RBC have employed an organization named Kingdom Enforcement Services (KIPS) 
whose responsibility it is to fine anyone dropping litter.  There is an on-the-spot fine 
of £75 e.g. dropping cigarette ends, dog-fouling etc.  LG advised that Lyne Residents 
are in the process of setting up a Residents’ Association. 
 
Town Planning:  H advised of the past month’s planning applications.  There were 
a couple of concerns that will be raised with RBC. 
 
Milton Park Farm:  Hanson’s application has been delayed until 13th September 
2017. 
 
Neighbourhood Forum:  The next meeting will be held in July. 
 
Social Media:  We continue to receive “Likes”. 
 
Thorpe Together: Thanks were extended to MH for getting the latest issue 
prepared and arranged for distribution.  It was unanimously agreed that additional 
volunteers are required to help with the distribution. 
 
Fly tipping:  This issue continues to be a serious matter for our community.  
Regular reports are forwarded to RBC’s Environmental Officer. 
 

 


